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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

August 1, 2011 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:00pm
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:





Lynn Crutchley










Jerry King

Stephanie Murguia

Jill Johnson-Tucker

Eleanor Palk

Staff Present:



 


Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director

Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator

Debbie Walker, Branches & Youth Services Coordinator

Genesis Hansen, Ref.Supervisor & Web Services Coord.











Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Friends of the Library Present:

Virginia Hayter, Friends of the Library 1st Vice President

NBPL Foundation Present:


Tracy Keys, Executive Director

Margi Murray, NBPL Foundation Board Member

City Arts Commission Present:

Robyn Grant, City Arts Commission Chair
Robert Smith, City Arts Commission Vice-Chair
Public Present:





Jim Mosher, Newport Beach resident

WELCOME NEW BOARD OF LIBRARY TRUSTEES

Lynn Crutchley began the meeting by welcoming the two newly appointed Board members; Jill Johnson-Tucker and Eleanor Palk.  Each gave an introduction highlighting their experience.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee King/Trustee Johnson-Tucker) to approve the meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of May 17, 2011. 
Motion carried by acclamation.

It was noted that the Study Session of June 7, 2011, the Regular Meeting of June 21, 2011 and the Regular Meeting of July 4, 2011 were cancelled.

PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS – Virginia Hayter, Friends of the Library 1st Vice President announced that there will be a Friends of the Library Booksale on Friday, August 5 and Saturday, August 6 in the Friends Meeting Room at the Central Library.  She also invited Board of Library Trustees to attend a Friends of the Library luncheon which will be held in December 2011.  Invitations will be sent prior to this event. 
ACTON ITEMS 
Election of Officers
Stephanie Murguia was not yet present at the meeting, so it was agreed to move this item forward in order to have all Trustees present during the election of officers. 
Library Wish List - Friends 

Library Services Manager Tim Hetherton gave a computer presentation highlighting each of the Friends of the Library wish list items totaling $215,500.  Some of the items on this list were funding for the Summer Reading Program, Teen Student Outreach, general children’s programming, the Corona del Mar Christmas Walk, and National Library Week.  Collection development items included new releases, children’s and adult materials, music CDs, and the Literacy Program.    
Library Wish List - Foundation 

Tim Hetherton continued by presenting each of the NBPL Foundation wish list items which included the equipment and furnishing for a multi-media lab, book-drop replacements at Balboa and Corona del Mar, a microform scanner, and an industrial grade disc repair machine. The gifts on this list totaled $165,700.    

Discussion continued and questions were answered on Kindle compatibility, collection replacement and enhancement, and audio book title list availability.

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Johnson-Tucker/Trustee Crutchley) to approve the Friends of the Library wish list.  Motion carried by acclamation. 

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee King/Trustee Palk) to approve the Foundation wish list.  Motion carried by acclamation 

Possible Placement of Sculpture on Library Property
City Arts Commission Vice-Chair Robert Smith presented pictures of proposed locations at the Central Library for “Sky Divers” by Aristides Demetrios.  The sculpture has been offered to the City of Newport Beach by the Irvine Company and was previously located at Fashion Island.  The sculpture stands approximately thirty-one feet, and once it is restored will be ready to be placed, preferably next to a building and not in an open space.  If placed at the Central Library as proposed by the City Arts Commission the top of the sculpture would sit above the second floor of the library.  The presentation was opened to questions from the Board of Library Trustees.  Some of the issues raised included the decision for placement at the library and whether or not other city locations were researched and considered.  Other issues raised were concerns over aesthetics of proposed placement at the library, and the cost to the City to refurbish and place it in a new location.    

No action was taken at this time as it was agreed that all Board of Library Trustees should be present when this motion is taken (Stephanie Murguia was not present during this presentation and discussion).       

The Board of Library Trustees thanked Robert Smith and Robyn Grant for attending the meeting and for the presentation.  The City Arts Commissioners thanked the Board and excused themselves from the meeting.  

Summer Reading Program Report
Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell introduced Branch and Youth Services Coordinator Debbie Walker.  Debbie gave an overview and attendance statistics for the Summer Reading Program (SRP) which runs from June 25 through August 12, 2011.  Colored brochures highlighting some of the events of the SRP program were presented.  Of the events discussed were the Reading Road Trip Teen SRP, the Novel Destinations Adult SRP, and the One World Many Stories Children’s SRP.  The Board and staff thanked the Friends of the Library and the NBPL Foundation for their generous support of these programs.  Some of the SRP prizes were displayed.  
Trustee Stephanie Murguia arrived at 5:48 p.m. during this discussion which continued with the Library Lit ’11 creative writing contest for high school students.  This contest is open to all students aged 14 – 18 who hold a Newport Beach Library card.
Vice -Chair Crutchley, as a matter of Board of Library Trustee protocol, handed the gavel to Library Services Director Cowell for the election of Chair of the Board of Library Trustees.

Director Cowell opened the nominations for the position of Board Chair.  The Board Trustees nominated Vice-Chair Lynn Crutchley as Chair.  

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee King/Trustee Murguia) to elect Vice-Chair Lynn Crutchley as Chair of the Board of Library Trustees for fiscal year 2011/2012.   
The gavel was handed over the newly-elected Chair to open the nomination and elections of Vice- Chair and Secretary.

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Johnson-Tucker/Trustee Palk) to elect Trustee Jerry King as Vice-Chair of the Board of Library Trustees for fiscal year 2011/2012.   
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Johnson-Tucker/Trustee Palk) to elect Trustee Stephanie Murguia as Secretary of the Board of Library Trustees for fiscal year 2011/2012.   
Communications 

Customer Comments – The May and June customer comments were reviewed and discussed.
Monthly Reports

Civic Center Update – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell presented slides showing the various phases of the Civic Center project.  The staff of CW Driver have been very accommodating and the project is on time and on budget.  
Library Activities – Monthly activities for the month of May and June were reviewed and discussed. 
Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed.  
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed and discussed.  At this time it was agreed by the Board of Library Trustees to cancel the Monday, September 5, 2011 meeting due to the city being closed for the Labor Day holiday.  The next meeting would be held on Monday, 
October 3, 2011.  The Board requested that the usual reports be sent to them through email or review when meetings are cancelled. 
Possible Placement of Sculpture on Library Property

Since Trustee Murguia was not present during the initial presentation and discussion of this agenda item, the Board re-opened this item at this time for further discussion and action. 

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee King/Trustee Murguia) The Board moved to reopen the issue of placement of the sculpture, in order to allow for consideration of other sites that are within the overall civic complex, and to allow for additional comments and information from the public.  Motion carried by acclamation. 
Library Services Director Report – Cynthia Cowell reported on staffing changes and that there are five Page positions open due to recent staff changes.  Revisions to the Children in the Library policy, the Library Service policy, and the Collection Development policy previously made by the Board of Library Trustees will still need to be presented to City Council for approval.  

Trustee Jerry King congratulated Cynthia on being chair of the Newport Beach Sunrise Rotary.

Jim Mosher asserted that according to the Board of Library Trustees By-Laws, policies made by the Board are not subject for approval by the City Council.  Director Cowell stated that library policies made or revised by the Board that are part of the City Council Policy Manual are presented to the City Council for authorization. 
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – Nothing new to report.  Trustee King was unable to attend this meeting as he was in Italy during that time.
Friends of the Library Liaison – Announcements made by Virginia Hayter under Public Comments.  The second Tuesday of the month the Friends Board will meet and one of the agenda items will be to discuss the Library’s wish list.    
DSLS Liaison – Nothing new to report.  
Other Items of Interest – None.

Future Agenda Items – Elect and appoint Board of Library Trustee liaisons to the NBPL Foundation Board, Friends of the Library Board, and DSLS Committee.
ADJOURNMENT – 6:56pm
Submitted by:

_________________________________________________
Trustee Stephanie Murguia, Secretary 
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